
 

 

 

October 2020      The VOTER     Vol. 85 No. 10 

   THE LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® OF CENTRAL NEW MEXICO 
2501 San Pedro Dr. NE, Suite 216 Albuquerque, NM 87110 

 

CALL  

TO  

ANNUAL MEETING  
[FINALLY] 

The League of Women Voters of Central New Mexico 

Is pleased to invite you to the re-scheduled annual meeting 

TO BE HELD VIRTUALLY VIA ZOOM 

Saturday, October 3, 2020 

 10:00 am 

Details on page 2 and 3 

Have the April 2020 Voter with you for the meeting. 

(If you do not have that Voter, download it from LWVCNM.org) 

(A revised proposed Budget appears at page 12 of this Voter.) 

Guest Speakers:   
JEDI COMMITTEE OF LWVNM 
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Annual Meeting – October 2020 
 

 Please join us on Zoom for the Annual Meeting of the League of Women Voters on Saturday, October 3 at 10 
a.m. This is one of our most important meetings of the year since we will elect officers and conduct other business.  
 Please look at your April Voter for a list of the business before us. As you may remember ,we postponed that 
meeting because of the Covid-19 lockdown. Since then we have learned to conduct virtual meetings on Zoom. Your 
invitation with log-in information is on the next page. 
 We have an interesting panel of speakers for this meeting, the JEDI committee of the League of Women Vot-
ers of New Mexico. JEDI stands for Justice, Equality, Diversity and Inclusion.  
 We have frequently discussed among ourselves the need to bring younger and more diverse members into 
the League. Our tradition of study and consensus, then advocacy of issues is not always appealing to younger people 
in a hurry, so Irene Epp, Rebecca Alvarez and Katie Christianson will do their best to give us ideas. Here’s a little 
about them. Irene is the JEDI Coordinator. 
 Irene Epp joined the League in August 2019 after she returned from 26 years overseas as 
an educator at US Embassy schools in Asia and Africa. She served as Head of School in four Afri-
can nations, Mali, Zambia, the Democratic Republic of Congo, and Sierra Leone. She also served 
as a school administrator in Cairo, Egypt and Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, after one year teaching AP 
English in Dhaka, Bangladesh. Before moving overseas, Irene was the Deputy Head of School at 
Santa Fe Prep. Irene earned a PhD in American Literature at the University of Colorado, Boulder. 

 Rebecca Álvarez is Assistant Professor of Sociology and Criminal 
Justice at New Mexico Highlands University. Her research interests are in 
forms of gender violence and diversity and representation in social movements. Her article, 
“The Contours of Color at the World Social Forum: Reflections on Racialized Politics, Represen-
tation, and the Global Justice Movement,” was published in Critical Sociology. Dr. Álvarez was 
previously vice-president of New Mexicans for Money Out of Politics (NMMOP), a grass-roots 
organization that has partnered in advocacy with the League of Women Voters on legislative 
issues around money in politics. As a member of the Outreach Committee for NMMOP, she or-
ganized and led a workshop training covering strategies for reaching out successfully to diverse 
populations in New Mexico. Her book Vigilante Gender Violence: Social Class, the Gender Bar-
gain, and Mob Attacks on Women Worldwide is out in September of this year from Routledge. 

 Katie Christianson is a Santa Fe transplant from Washington state. Passionate about amplifying the voices of 
marginalized people, she has made several careers around speaking up, from preschool 
teacher to community organizer.  Most recently, she joined a remarkable team to open 
the first rural southwestern Washington public charter school, a middle school founded 
to serve kids impacted by poverty and other trauma.  She is finishing her Bachelor’s De-
gree in Sociology at New Mexico Highlands University with an emphasis in Gender and 
Women’s Studies.  Katie lives with her husband, her adult son, and their giant dog, 
Archie.  When she’s not writing for her blog or her schoolwork, she skis, rides her motor-
cycle, and performs with her band, Katie and the Good Things. 
 
The JEDI Committee has been working hard all summer to assess the way the League of 
Women Voters can work to diversify. This is something the league desperately needs to 
do if we are going to grow and continue to be an important part of life in our communi-
ties.  
 

We hope everyone can attend. This meeting is scheduled for 10 to noon. 
We will look forward to seeing you online! 

 
SEE NEXT PAGE FOR LOGIN INFORMATION 
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Topic: LWVCNM Annual Meeting 
Time: Oct 3, 2020 10:00 AM Mountain Time  

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81580024650?pwd=S0ErYjhjZkI2RHQ1OU5mbWowa2M0Zz09 

 
Meeting ID: 815 8002 4650 
Passcode: 847118 
One tap mobile 
+12532158782,,81580024650#,,,,,,0#,,847118# US (Tacoma) 
+13462487799,,81580024650#,,,,,,0#,,847118# US (Houston) 
 
Dial by your location 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) 
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
        +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 
Meeting ID: 815 8002 4650 
Passcode: 847118 
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kB4uoaHok 

IN MEMORIAM....JUSTICE RUTH BADER GINSBURG 
 
When United States Supreme Court Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg died September 17, 2020, we lost a key ally in pre-
serving the rights of voters.  In her remarkable dissent in the 2013 decision in Shelby County v. Holder, she sided 
with all of us who know that voting rights are still under attack.   
In the Shelby case the majority of the Supreme Court struck down a huge section of the Voting Rights Act of 1965, 
which was enacted to ensure no citizen would be denied the right 
to vote because of race or color. It created a rule that applied to 
states and political subdivisions with a history of significant dis-
crimination against Black voters in the 1960s and 1970s. This dis-
crimination included impossible literacy tests, administered only to 
Black people and poor white people and devices like Mississippi’s 
notorious soap-bubble test, which required Black voters to correct-
ly guess the number of bubbles in a bar of soap in order to vote. 
The act prohibited the old discriminatory tests and devices and re-
quired those jurisdictions to submit any new changes in their 
voting procedures—closing or moving polling places, reduction in early voting days, purges to voter rolls—to either 
the Justice Department or the district court in the District of Columbia for approval before they enacted them, a pro-
cess called “preclearance.” 
In finding the act unconstitutional and ending the preclearance requirement for the covered states and counties, 
Chief Justice Roberts held that the “blight of racial discrimination in voting” that had “infected the electoral process 
in parts of our country for nearly a century,” and which the act was designed to address, had been ameliorated by 
2013. 
Justice Ginsburg knew this was not accurate.  That is the dissent in which she uttered the now famous statement:  
“Throwing out preclearance when it has worked and is continuing to work to stop discriminatory changes is like 
throwing away your umbrella in a rainstorm because you are not getting wet.” She summarized her dissent from the 
bench, an unusual move and a sign of deep disagreement, in which she said that the legacy of Rev. Dr. Martin Luther 
King Jr. and the nation’s commitment to justice had been “disserved by today’s decision.” 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81580024650?pwd=S0ErYjhjZkI2RHQ1OU5mbWowa2M0Zz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kB4uoaHok
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THE VOTER 

Published monthly by 

The League of Women Voters 

 of Central New Mexico 

2501 San Pedro Dr. NE, Suite 216 

Albuquerque, NM 87110 

(505) 884-8441 

www.lwvcnm.org 

Co-Presidents: 
Karen Douglas 

Karen Wentworth 
 

1st Vice President: 
Mary G. Wilson 

 
2nd Vice President: 
Andrea Targhetta  

 
3rd Vice President: 

Trish Lopez 
 

4th Vice President: 
Eugenia Polevitzky 

 
Treasurer: 

Denise Blood 
 

Secretary: 
 Ashley Benning 

 
Membership: 
Donna Rigano 

 
 Voter Services: 

MaryEllen Smith 
 

Directors: 
Jan Strand 

Jennifer Black 
Judy Binder 

Lani Desaulniers 
Kathy Economy 

Linda Adcox-Kimmel 
 

Technology: 
Cheryl Haaker 

 
The VOTER Editor: 

Mary G. Wilson 

OFFICE HOURS  

Starting September 14: 

M-W-F 10 am-4 pm 

(will change as we get closer to Election Day) 

 

LEAGUE CALENDAR 

All of the following are Zoom meetings. Members will receive invitations 

on the LWVCNMTopics listserv. Anyone who does not receive an invita-

tion can email president@lwvcnm.org. 

October 1 - 5:30 pm LWVCNM Board meeting 

October 3 – 10 a.m.  ANNUAL MEETING (See your April 2020 Voter for all 

the details you need for this meeting.  If you did not save your copy, go 

online to lwvcnm.org to download a copy.) 

November 5— 5:30 pm LWVCNM Board meeting 

November 12—Luncheon meeting Speaker TBD 

 

VERY IMPORTANT DATE IS ELECTION DAY,  

NOVEMBER 3, POLLS OPEN 7 AM TO 7 PM. 
 

The deadline for the monthly Voter remains the 15th of each 

month.  Articles and pictures are welcome.   

AND A WORD TO OUR NON-TECHY MEMBERS:  Do not be concerned that 

you do not “do online stuff.”  We are working on ways to make these 

available to you too!  This may be through pairing you with a “buddy.”  It 

may be that several members can view the sessions in the conference 

room at our new office building.  Or if you just need a little help using 

Zoom or whatever meeting software we use, several of our Board mem-

bers, our Webmaster, or other volunteers may be sent to help you.  And 

summaries of the presentations will appear in the Voter issued after the 

date of the speaker.  I am sure other ways “to make this happen” and 

keep us all safe will evolve as we proceed.  Contact Karen Wentworth at 

kwentworth17@comcast.net if you need help. 
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Effective September 14th, our office is now open on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday from 10:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. I have lined 
up volunteers for the 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. morning shift through 

October 2nd. As the Office Manager, I am continuing to work in the office from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. There is a 
need for more volunteers to work the morning shift for the months of October and November. If you have never 
worked in the office, you will enjoy the calls from voters, most of which are about absentee ballots, voter registra-
tion, the safety of mailing ballots via the USPS, and more recently volunteering to help out by "getting out the 
vote," driving voters to the polls, or working at the polls. Everyone who has been to the new office likes its open, 
airy appearance. You can see the plants in the atrium from our office; and the light from the three windows is 
very nice. There is an actual conference room downstairs to which we have access; and we have instituted COVID-
safe procedures for the office.  If anyone is interested, please let me know via email to office@lwvcnm.org. 

MEMO FROM OFFICE MANAGER 

LINDA ADCOX-KIMMEL…. 

Parliamentary Pointers.......       Skillful Presiding....Carrying out the Agenda 
 
     The presiding officer, usually the president of the organization, can skillfully set the tone for any meeting.  In 
presiding, this officer can lead the group through a productive session. 
Call to order on time! State “The October meeting of the League will come to order.” 
Quorum – Determine if the quorum stated in the bylaws is present; presence of quorum does not have to be stated 
at the meeting. 
Approval of Agenda – “Are there corrections to the agenda? (pause) If there are no further corrections, the agenda 
is adopted as printed/corrected.” …..no motion is needed as this is an assumed motion. 
Adoption of Standing Rules – “You have a copy of the standing rules recommended by the executive committee.  If 
there is no objection, the rules will be adopted.  There being no objection, the rules are adopted for this meeting.” 
Reading/Approval of Minutes – “Are there corrections to the minutes?.... If there are no further corrections, the 
minutes are approved as printed/read.” (an assumed motion). 
Reports of Officers – Call upon officers who do have reports.  Reports are not adopted. 
The treasurer’s report is filed.... an annual audit report is adopted.  An officer report may recommend a motion; the 
motion is made by another person, not the officer. 
Reports of Boards – The report is not adopted; a motion may be brought forth from a board or executive com-
mittee.  Because the board/committee is proposing the motion, no second is needed. 
Reports of Standing and Special Committees – Committee reports are not adopted; again, a motion may be brought 
forth and no second is needed if the committee consists of more than one person. 
Unfinished Business and General Orders – Items on the agenda from the previous meeting but not completed at 
that meeting or items postponed from the previous meeting.  The items are introduced using a motion.  (Old Busi-
ness is no longer used!!) 
New Business – “The next business in order is New Business.”  The presider recognizes members who are entitled 
to the floor....after they stand/raise their hand.  When motions are made, the presider states the motion and con-
ducts discussion/debate (covered in a later column). 
***The presider protects the group/assembly from obviously frivolous/dilatory motions and enforces the rules re-
lating to debate….No Getting OFF the Subject!! 
***The presider expedites business by asking for motions and assuming motions (covered in a later column). 
Adjournment – Usually, no motion is needed. ”If there is no further business, the meeting is adjourned.” 
Presiding Tips 
1.  Knowledge is strength.  A presider who is familiar with correct usage of parliamentary procedure can skillfully 
guide a group through many issues in a short time. 
2.  A skillful presider maintains control over the progress of the meeting...and expedites business by informing the 
membership of correct procedures....in a diplomatic way! 
3.  A skillful presider keeps the membership informed by stating the specific issue/motion being considered and the 
necessary steps to complete the business at hand. 
Information can be reviewed in Robert’s Rules of Order Newly Revised, 11th Edition,  (RONR) pp. 351-363. 
      By Janice Strand, Professional Registered Parliamentarian-Retired 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE CO-PRESIDENTS…..This has been one of the most difficult election 

cycles the League of Women Voters of Central New Mexico has faced in recent times. We haven’t safely 
been able to go out to register voters, and some of our normal vot-
er education activities are competing with dozens of new groups 
also seeking to educate votes in this very controversial election. 
We can’t thank board members enough for their outstanding gen-
erosity to the league. Every day you go so much above and beyond 
what is asked of you. We just wanted to take this change to say 
Thank You out loud. 
Our fundraising messages to the membership raised about $7,000. 
That is less than the cost of the Voter Guide this year and we have 
asked Gege to put together a small committee to organize additional fundraising 

after the general election. Anyone who is interested in serving on the committee should talk with Gege. 
The Voter Guide effort has been long and arduous. Our great appreciation to everyone who is involved in 
this effort. We have expanded the guide to include all four counties that we serve and that did increase 
the cost of the guide slightly. We are still working with Bernalillo and Sandoval Counties to determine 
whether the guides will be available at the voting convenience centers. Mary Wilson, Ashley Benning, 
Cheryl Haaker, and Mary Smith have done extraordinary work in putting the guide together, and Jeanne 
Logsdon and her proofreading committee are preparing to put the finishing touches on the Voter Guide 
while Lani Desaulniers patiently awaits the printed guide for distribution by her committee. 
The APD Forward Coalition expressed interest in participating in the selection process for a new APD Chief 
by Mayor Keller following the national search for a new Chief to replace Police Chief Geier who is retiring. 
Recent coalition meetings with the City of Albuquerque Accountability and Oversight Division (reporting 
to the Mayor) and the Civilian Police Oversight Agency (selected by the City Council) seek a more compre-
hensive understanding of the minimal improvement by APD line management of discipline of officers 
when investigation results indicate Excessive Use of Force. 
The 9/21/20 Zoom Observer Corps Training for initiation of statewide Observer Corps featured a discus-
sion of the Open Meetings Act provisions by Mary Henrie Smith, LWV CA Observer Fundamentals present-
ed by Jenn Wong and Jennifer Waggoner during the June 2020 LWVUS Convention, and the status of the 
LWVSNM Observer Corps development by Kathy Brook of LWVSNM, and a discussion of the Checklist, 
Roles & Responsibilities as well as recommended Report contents.  The Training Session was recorded for 
future LWVNM viewers. 
    Karen Wentworth and Karen Douglas, Co-Presidents 

 

NEW MEMBERS….. 

Sally Madden 
1331 Park Ave SW, Suite 608 
Albuquerque, NM 
epmadden@yahoo.com 
(908) 675-1598  
 
 
 

Abagail Webb 
12121 Genoa St NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87111-2855 
abagail.l.webb@gmail.com 
(740) 603-2748  
 
Christopher Swyers  
12121 Genoa St NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87111-2855 
swyerscl@gmail.com 
(740) 506-3654  

Kalya Cotkin 
8100 Wyoming Blvd NE Suite M4 
Albuquerque, NM 87113-1963 
kcotkin@yahoo.com 
(505) 573-4472  
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The LWVCNM printed Voter Guide 
will be available about October 6.  
The online Voter Guide is available 
NOW at Vote411.org.   
 
Our printed Voter Guide will have 
only 4 questions and answers for 
each candidate who has opposition.  
On the online Vote411, you will see 
the answers to more questions and 
answers from the opposed candi-
dates as well as from unopposed 
candidates and candidates for judi-
cial retention. 

               PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT VOTE411.ORG 

LWVNM and the local leagues in NM have done a tremendous job 

bringing voter information to the entire state this year.  If you have 

friends in far-flung counties in NM where there is no local league, 

tell them to check out Vote411 for voter information. 

THE APRIL VOTER PRESENTED THE NOMINATED SLATE OF OFFCIERS AND DIREC-
TORS FOR THE 2020-21 LEAGUE YEAR.  NOW, WE HAVE AN ADDITIONAL NOMINEE 
TO VOTE ON AT ANNUAL MEETING………... JENNIFER BLACK nominated  as Third 
Vice President. 
Jennifer Black retired in 2018, moving to Albuquerque from the Chicago area. Most re-
cently, Jennifer was the Communications Director of a large suburban library. Responsi-
bilities included expanding the Library’s marketing profile and public relations function, 
editing and producing the quarterly newsletter (circulation 46,000), developing the Adult 
Cultural Enrichment and Film series, and coordinating special events. Previously, Jennifer 
was Director of Membership and Annual Giving at the Chicago Botanic Garden, the larg-
est membership-based public garden in the nation.  With the support of a dynamic team 
for over a decade, Jennifer was instrumental in tripling the Garden’s membership family. 
Jennifer began her career in Washington, D.C. as a legislative analyst for the Federal Gov-
ernment Affairs Division of the 3M Company, fundraising/voter education for a branch of 

the Israeli Labor Party, and owner of a retail greenhouse in Tel Aviv, Israel. Following in her mother’s footsteps in 
the League of Women Voters, Jennifer served on the Board of Directors of the same suburban Chicago chapter her 
mother was involved in for many decades. A graduate of Vassar College with a degree in East Asian Studies and the 
Chinese language, Jennifer is the mother of three sons (including a set of identical twins), a passionate gardener, 
and an avid collector of cookbooks. 
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THANKS TO JEANNE LOGSDON AND ALL THE WONDERFUL CONTRIBUTORS, THIS AD APPEARED IN THE ABQ JOURNAL 8/23/20 
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MaryEllen Smith encourages Voter Registrars to help the County by responding to the 

above advertisement for help.  Poll workers are also needed in Bernalillo and Sandoval 

County.  Apply with Bernalillo County at https://www.bernco.gov/clerk/poll-

officials.aspx.  In Sandoval County call the Sandoval County Bureau of Elections at 505- 

867-7577.  In Valencia County, call the Clerk’s office at (505) 866-2080.  You must be registered to vote in the county in 

which you want to work.  BUT remind all your children and grandchildren that 16 and 17 year olds can be student poll 

workers.  Great training for future voters.  

 

ABSENTEE BALLOTS WILL BE SENT OUT TO VOTERS STARTING OCTOBER 6.  DON’T FOR-

GET TO VOTE.  IF YOU MAIL YOUR ABSENTEE BALLOT BACK TO THE COUNTY CLERK, AL-

LOW ENOUGH TIME IN CASE OF POSTAL DELAYS.  REMEMBER TO FOLLOW THE IN-

STRUCTIONS FOR  RETURNING YOUR BALLOT.  
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IF YOU DIDN’T GET AROUND TO READ-
ING All OF THE SUFFRAGE BOOKS WE 
HAVE TALKED ABOUT IN THIS YEAR’S 
VOTERS, HERE IS ONE YOU WILL 
LIKE……. 
 
“Celebrating the 100th anniversary of 
the Nineteenth Amendment, which 
guaranteed women the right to vote, All 
Stirred Up reveals a new side to the his-
tory of the suffrage movement. 

This book acknowledges the familiar images of the women’s suffrage move-
ment: picket signs, flowers, and women in white marching through the streets, but demonstrates how much more 
there was to the movement. Ever courageous and creative, suffragists also carried their cause into America’s 

homes through cookbooks and food. Suffragists reached out to women on their own terms, in 
nonthreatening and accessible ways, and thorough those women to the men who held the 
key to their quest for the right to vote. Using charm and wit, the suffragists leveraged their 
domestic knowledge and used social situations to put people at ease, pioneering grassroots 
tactics that fed spoonfuls of suffrage to communities through unexpected and unassuming 
channels. Filled with actual historic recipes (“mix the crust with tact and velvet gloves, using 
no sarcasm, especially with the upper crust”) and the spirited flavor of feminism and food 
movements of the suffrage era, All Stirred Up carries us back in time. It then celebrates the 
suffragists anew with modern adaptations of their recipes and stories of how they changed 
our lives and our world. 
Long before women had the vote, they enfranchised themselves through the subversive – and 
savvy – power of the palate. They won supporters over with recipes from hot cross buns, fish 

chowder, and spatchcock chicken, to roll jelly cake and brownies. Celebrate them and make a dish or an entire 
meal from their cookbooks!”  (From the author’s website:  Laurakumin.com) 
——————————————————— 

THERE IS A TERRIFIC ARTICLE IN THE JULY 2020 ISSUE OF HADASSAH MAGAZINE about the 
history of participation by Jewish women in the women suffrage movement... 
Read the full article online at:  https://www.hadassahmagazine.org/2020/07/01/jewish-suffragists-white-dresses-
yellow-roses/ 
 
Here is an excerpt:    “It also speaks to how in some circles, suffrage was the lightning-rod women’s issue of its time, 
much like abortion is today.  The elite: Maud Nathan lent her societal influence to the suffrage movement. 
“You see these stunning divides even within families,” says Nadell. “My favorite characters 
were Maud Nathan [pictured to the right] and Annie Nathan Meyer, the founder of Barnard Col-
lege, two sisters of the elite Nathan family.” How elite? Maud Nathan was a card-carrying mem-
ber of the Daughters of the American Revolution, tracing their ancestry to the Colonial era. 
Their cousins included “New Colossus” poet Emma Lazarus and Supreme Court Justice Benjamin 
Cardozo. 
“And they hated each other,” Klapper says of the Nathan sisters. “One was for suffrage and the 
other was like, ‘Not me!’ ” The activist Maud Nathan lobbied Presidents Theodore Roosevelt 
and Wilson and led rallies on behalf of the women’s vote, while Meyer countered what she 
called Nathan’s “utterly abhorrent” and “noisy” efforts with anti-suffrage speeches at Barnard. 
Like many elites, Meyer was skeptical about extending the vote to working-class immigrant 
women. “But then, as soon as she got the right, she became involved with the League of Wom-
en Voters,” notes Klapper. 
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THE TREASURER UPDATED THE FINANCIAL REPORT AS IT APPEARED IN THE APRIL VOTER TO INCLUDE THE ENTIRE LEAGUE YEAR. 
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THE BUDGET COMMITTEE HAS REVISED THE PROPOSED BUDGET FROM WHAT APPEARED IN THE SPRIL VOTER.  SEE 

BELOW.  THIS WILL BE THE  PROPOSED BUDGET TO BE VOTED ON AT ANNUAL MEETING. 
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Direct Voter Contact Training       
Contacting voters directly is the most effective way to get out 
the vote, but direct voter contact methods look different de-
pending on your community. Join the LWVUS Organizing Team 

on October 11, at 3 pm EST, as we outline how to build your direct voter contact muscle while taking our 
current community’s environment in mind. Register today!  
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEqd-upqj8jHNXPhmNzudSVXgBuXwCUWzEb 



 

 

2501 San Pedro Dr. NE, Suite 216 
Albuquerque, NM 87110 

***********************************  

APPLICATION FOR LEAGUE MEMBERSHIP 

NAME:    ___________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:   ________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL:                                                        PHONE:                                                 

Mail above information to LWVCNM, 2501 San Pedro Dr. NE, Suite 216, Albu-

querque, NM 87110 along with annual dues as follows: 

First member of household   $60 

Each additional member of household $30 

Student member (proof required)    $1 

The League of Women Voters of Central New Mexico, a tax-exempt 501 (c ) (3) 
organization is a nonpartisan political organization, that encourages informed 
and active participation in government, works to increase understanding of ma-
jor public policy issues and influences public policy by education and advocacy. 


